

# TOOTGAROOK TELEGRAPH

Weekly newsletter of
TOOTGAROOK PRIMARY SCHOOL





Website: <a href="www.tootps.vic.edu.au">www.tootps.vic.edu.au</a>

Telephone: 5985 2864

### CALENDAR

# Music Camp Concert 16th June 6.00pm at Eastbourne PS

Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> June - Ski Camp Meeting @ 5pm Senior LC Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> June - Students ½ Yearly Report sent home

Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> June - Parent / Teacher Interviews

Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June - Last Day Term Two – 230pm dismissal

#### **PLANNING WEEK**

Next week we will be operating on a modified timetable as part of planning week. Instead of students



participating in their specialist programs throughout the course of the week, these classes will be timetabled to occur on one day, thereby allowing all of the teachers at each level to be released. When teachers are released for the day during planning week, they will spend the entire day working collaboratively to plan an overview of the curriculum program for next term.

This approach to our term by term curriculum planning, helps to ensure a heightened degree of consistency in our program delivery across all levels of the school. Planning day for Music, Art and P.E teachers is on

Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June , Year 3-6 teachers is on Tuesday 20th June and Prep-2 is on Wednesday 21st June.

Wednesday June 28th is set aside for our mid-year parent/teacher/student

**discussion afternoon.** This forum is an opportunity for you to meet with your child's teacher and discuss your child's half yearly report and any other matters that you believe may impact upon your child's education. An interview notice will be sent home today- please return to school asap so times can be allotted.

Half yearly reports will be sent home on Tuesday 27th June.



Tootgarook Community Market will be held on Saturday 24th June with 5/6H rostered on – if you are able to assist on that day please contact the school office.



# Student of the Week

Students will be presented with certificates at next Thursday afternoon's assembly.



**Prep P – Mrs Perkin – Andrew Holliss** – for working hard on his independent writing and taking care to include finger spaces. Well done Andrew!

**Prep S – Mrs Read - Sarah Woodbridge** - For your hard work and persistence during our writing sessions. You use your oxford words, your writing is neat and your illustrations are detailed. Well done!

**1A – Miss Arnold – Summer Cahill** - For her amazing engagement in our plant learning this week. Summer works quietly and is polite to others.

**1P – Miss Perkins – Charlotte Humble** - For always demonstrating the school values and listening well. Charlotte can almost form all of her letters correctly on the guidelines. Well Done!

**2B – Miss Boyd – Emily Walker –** for always putting 110% into everything you do. Your goal to have no days off this year is fantastic and we look forward to seeing you each school day. Well done Emily.

2G - Ms Gibson -

**3H – Mrs Houston – Bryson Beagley -** For being such a happy and enthusiastic member of our class. Keep up the good work Bryson!

**3WB – Ms Walton & Mrs Bos – Lucas Stubbing –** a big welcome back from your friends in grade 3.

**4H - Ms Hone – Samantha O'Leary –** for fantastic improvement in Spelling and your engagement during reading sessions. You are always doing your best! Well Done Samantha!

**4P – Miss Pittard - Stephanie George** - For your positive attitude and resilience throughout the last few weeks. You have not let anything distract you from your learning and have continued to be a good friend to others. Thankyou Steph!

**5/6H – Miss Munn – Matthew Hopcroft –** for trying his absolute best in every class activity. Your hard work is paying off and your enthusiasm is infectious to those around you, Well done, Matt!

**5/6 K – Mr Kitchin – Amity Bickley –** you have been doing such a fantastic job coaching our WLP Lawn Bowls team. Keep up the great work. Well Done!

**5/6M – Miss McGhee – Sophie Papadopoulos** - For the work hard working attitude she has shown in our Mathematics classes this term. Congratulations Sophie!

**Art / Craft – Miss Davey – Eloise Read – 5/6M** – Eloise you have worked hard on your artwork over the last few weeks and it has really paid off. Your end result is beautiful and I can tell you really thought about the Art Elements in your design.

Music - Mrs Young

**P.E. – Mrs Burns -** Your skills have improved during our Football Unit in P.E **Luke Santamaria**. It's great to see you give every mark a go! Well done!



Ski Camp Parent Information Meeting will be in the 5/6M classroom at 5pm Wednesday 21st June. (Next Wednesday) Lunch For Everyone on Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> June will be Hot Roast Beef Roll with gravy – order forms were sent home today and need to be returned with \$2 by 9.00am Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June.

## ATTENTION HEALTH CARE CARD OR PENSION CARD HOLDERS

The Department of Education + Training again this year offering the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund of \$125 per child which is to be used towards school camps, sports and excursions.

**CSEF** eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardian's Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) or Pension Card being eligible on **30<sup>th</sup> January** and successfully validated with Centrelink.

Application forms are available from the school office – the school needs to receive the application no later than 30<sup>th</sup> June 2017.



